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  FFBR Monthly Bulletin February 2014 www.friendshipforcebatonrouge.org/
President's Notes and Comments:  Thornton Cofield

Let's take a moment to remember one of our Friendship Force members, Bobby Brumfield, who passed away on February 21, 2014.  He was the husband of Kathy Brumfield and brother of Frances Bennett and was noted, among many things, for  his delicious peanut butter fudge candy. 

If you don't mind, let's start with a few Save the Date notices for the first 3 months of the year.
__________________________________________________________________

March 16, Sunday from 2-4pm  we will celebrate World Friendship Day (WFD) at the International Cultural Center, 3365 Dalrymple Dr. located at LSU.  This will be a great opportunity to meet some of  LSU's International Hospitality hosts and their students in a relaxed and comfortable setting.  We will have entertainment provided by music students from LSU and food provided by our club.  Morena Cazedessus is chairing the food committee (Barbara Wittkopf and Rose Wooden)  and Bob and Gayle Duncan are handling the decorations.   If you would like to volunteer to bring food please contact Morena, lupita5050@hotmail.com, 767-8605 as soon as possible.

FFBR members: please RSVP for WFD to Rose Wooden at cell nu. 229-
0502 by March 12 so we can provide enough food!
__________________________________________________________________

March 21-23 is the date for the Southwest Regional Friendship Force Conference which is being held in Albuquerque, New Mexico.  The application form is on our website at the home page.  So far we have Thornton Cofield and Barbara Wittkopf, Bob and Gayle Duncan, John and Sheila Melancon, Keith Corkern, Lynn Robbins, and Morena Cazedessus going.  There is room for a lot more to join us.  John Heard of Albuquerque just wrote that he has 71 signed up to attend the conference.  Some of us are driving and some are flying to the conference.  Albuquerque is a great location and is just south of Santa Fe and Taos, New Mexico.  If you like great weather, Native American Culture, archeology, and historical relevance, this is the place to be.  Home stay is available and it is not too late to register.  Go to our website and on the home page you will find the registration form.  FFI President Joy DiBenedetto and Laurie Ann Scott, U.S. Field Representative Coordinator, will be there to discuss the results of the survey of club presidents of US and Canadian Clubs that was done in early 2013.
__________________________________________________________________
April 12, Saturday:  A day trip to visit "Mr. Charlie" and two museums: the Cypress Sawmill and the Wedell-Williams Aviation Museum is being planned.  "Mr. Charlie" was the world's first transportable, submersible drilling rig when it was built in 1953.  You don't want to miss the hour and half tour of the actual rig.  The Patterson Cypress Sawmill collection and the Wedell-Williams Museums showcase a Louisiana some of us have never seen.
May 4, Sunday: 30th Anniversary of Friendship Force of Baton Rouge.  Carole and Earl Corkern are Co-Chairs of this celebration and more  information is forthcoming.  

_________________________________________________________________
BUT BEFORE WE update you on our regular business we have to report a match from Friendship Force International:
We have been approved for an International Outgoing Exchange to Niagara and Sherbrooke, Canada for 2015.

We have also been approved for an International Incoming Exchange from Auckland-North Shore and Gisborne, New Zealand for 2015.
__________________________________________________________________
January 30, Thursday was our first social, Game Night at 5:30pm at St. Paul's.  Occurring a day after the end of a notorious cold spell we nevertheless had 23 members join us for a meal of Cane's chicken, cole slaw, potato salad, and cake.  Chips and dip were provided as appetizers and then we played a variety of games.  Poker, with chips (no $$), Farkle, Pokeno, and a new game to most of us, Wits and Wages were enjoyed by all of us.  This was my first "game night" and thought it was fun.  
February 13 on Thursday at 5:30pm we had our first quarterly meeting at Roman's on Perkins Road near Essen.  Roman's, a Greek Cafe/Restaurant, serves Greek/Lebanese food and we had  29 members and 1 visitor attend.  We had plenty of time for visiting and had a short business meeting.
Friday,  February 21 the Norway Exchange Ambassadors had their second meeting at Bob and Gayle Duncan's house and were treated to a "Norwegian Dinner" by them.  Approximately 17 Ambassadors and visitors were treated to Sirloin Roast marinated in vodka, Salmon with sour cream and dill, followed with Norwegian roasted potatoes with parsley and butter.  Norwegian meat balls (courtesy of Barbara W.) were served as appetizers and pancakes (crepes) with a variety of fruit toppings followed the main course.  We did discuss the Norway Exchange with Bob leading the discussion and others joined in sharing a number of expectations, tips, suggestions about the Norway Exchange.   
February 23, Sunday 1:30pm at Barbara Wittkopf's house the Themed Exchange Committee held their first meeting.  Nina Russell, Darwin and Linda Knochenmus, Linda Cox,  Bob Duncan, Alice Luno, and Thornton Cofield were present and an open discussion was held on themed exchanges and whether Louisiana had enough diversity and history and interests to develop a themed exchange.  Everyone agreed that a themed exchange was a "go" in Louisiana and our primary goal was to narrow our thoughts, ideas, and knowledge of  Louisiana into a "Theme" that could draw ambassadors to Louisiana by the sheer strength of anticipation and expectation.  We adjourned about 3pm and agreed to meet again on April 10, 10am at Alice Luno's home at 1633 Plantation Oaks Dr.  Our homework for the coming meeting is for each of us to lay out 3 days of proposed activities for the themed exchange.  
If you have an interest in working with a group to investigate and plan a Themed Exchange for our club please email Thornton at thcofield@bellsouth.net .  This is an exciting adventure for our club and when we successfully implement this exchange it will once again highlight Friendship Force of Baton Rouge.  A Themed Exchange is an exchange that highlights a specific aspect of our club's environment which may include the entire state or states or just a small portion such as the area we call South Louisiana.  
Website:  Website development is continuing and updates are made on a regular basis.  For instance  Game Night is located under Club Activities 2014.  A section under Web Links was expanded to include selected Norway websites. Should any member have information germane to our club, its activities, or its vision or its members, please email Thornton at thcofield@bellsouth.net.  This is your website,  www.friendshipforcebatonrouge.org. I just maintain it.
Facebook:  Bob has updated our Face Book page and will eagerly accept information on member's activities and their photos.

Friendship:  Diana Harris reported that she sent a sympathy card to Harvey Downs on the death of his Mother and a sympathy card to Frances Bennett and Kathy Brumfield on the death Bobby Brumfield, Kathy's husband and Frances' brother. 
__________________________________________________________________

Exchanges:
Incoming Exchange #11742: The Ottawa, Canada Club will be visiting us from April 23 to April 30.  Karen Vingiello is the ED.  Karen is working on the itinerary now and it looks like we will have 19 Ambassadors visiting us.  The program is looking good and Karen is still working on the final details.  
Thanks to the 9 host families/individuals who have already agreed to host ambassadors from Ottawa and have submitted their host application forms and agreements to Barbara Wittkopf who is helping me with the home hosting.   We currently have 4 women who haven't yet been assigned a host: both sets of two women would like to be housed together but need separate beds, but not necessarily separate bedrooms.  If you can only host one ambassador we would like you to participate, however, we would then need to find a host for the other person. Please call Barbara at 766-1505 immediately if you can help out.  She will be happy to further explain or clarify your hosting responsibilities and assist you in obtaining the host form.  We want to announce the pairings soon  so the hosts can begin corresponding with the 19 ambassadors who will be arriving April 23.  

Outgoing Domestic Exchange to Mid-Willamette Valley will be from July 8 to July 14:  Sheila Melancon is ED for this exchange and she says it is the perfect time to escape the summer heat of South Louisiana and experience the cool breezes of Oregon.  A little wine from the local vineyards, a trip or two to see the lighthouses, and good companionship all make for a great exchange.  Do we have to think about it?  Cost is around $675 so give Sheila Melancon a call at cell 225-964-0286 or email her at sheilamela@cox.net.  At the present time we have 6 confirmed ambassadors with three possible ambassadors.  We really need at least 15 ambassadors for this exchange so call Sheila now! 
Outgoing International Exchange # 11810 to Bergen, Norway is from August 4 to August 11.  Bob reported that 18 Ambassadors have placed a deposit and indicated they are going on the Norway Exchange.  He also has a waiting list.  Eight Ambassadors have also signed up for the northern Hurtigruten cruise up the coast of  Norway to Kirkenes after the Exchange.  This cruise is often referred to by locals as a must do in their lifetime or as some say, "A Rite of Passage."  
Incoming Domestic Exchange from Reno to Baton Rouge will from October 7, Tuesday to October 14, Tuesday.  Keith Corkern was appointed ED for the exchange at our January meeting.  While the exchange is still 7 months away please be prepared to offer our Baton Rouge hospitality as we always have. Keith's email address is kecorkern@gmail.com.

Outgoing Domestic Exchange to Charlotte, NC in 2015.  We will be addressing this exchange in the next couple of months.

__________________________________________________________________

2014 Calendar Overview

March


4 Mardi Gras


16  World Friendship Day: Friendship Force of Baton Rouge's observance will be 


held at the International Cultural Center at LSU from 2-4pm.   


10 Board Meeting 10am JCPL


21-23 Southwest Regional Conference in Albuquerque, NM

April


12 Louisiana Exploration Day: "Mr. Charlie" and the Cypress Sawmill and Wedell-


Williams Museums. 


14 Board Meeting 10am JCPL


20 Easter Sunday


23-30 International Incoming from Ottawa, Canada 
May


4  30th Anniversary of Friendship Force Baton Rouge

12 Board Meeting 10am JCPL


17 Day Trip to explore another part of LA.  

June


9 Board Meeting10am JCPL - appt. nominating comm. -positions of  vice president, 


treasurer, and 2 member at large board members will need to be filled. 


26 Second Quarterly Meeting at a home or restaurant 

July


8-14 Domestic outgoing to Mid-Willamette Valley, Oregon. 

21 Board Meeting 10am JCPL. Nominating Comm. presents officer's slate to Board.


26 Christmas in July at Jackson, LA .    

August


4-11 Outgoing International  Exchange to Bergen, Norway


11-19  Norway Cruise and other tours


25 Board Meeting 10am JCPL

September 


1 Labor Day


6 September Cool Breezes Third Quarterly Meeting at Bob and Gayle Duncan's 


house.  Renamed from Hot August Night due to date. Election of Officers. 


8 Board Meeting 10am JCPL


23 Women's Week FFBR (September 19-September 28).  

October


 Fundraiser:  Chair: Vera Martin.  The garage sale will take place in Walden 


when Walden has their garage sale. 


7-14 Incoming Domestic Exchange from Reno, Nevada 

13 Board Meeting 10am JCPL -Decide and submit international exchange 




recommendations for 2016.


19 Planning meeting for the new Board. 

November


Submit 2016 exchange request to FFI. 


Decorate Christmas Tree at Jones Creek Library


10 Board Meeting 10am JCPL


15 Fourth Quarterly Meeting

December


6  Christmas Dinner- Installation of Officers. 


8 Board Meeting 10am JCPL

Miscellaneous Information:
This travel tip was sent in by Karin Martin on How to Choose an Air Travel Search Site.
http://www.nytimes.com/2014/01/15/travel/how-to-choose-an-air-travel-search-site.html?ref=frugaltraveler&_r=0
Thornton 
Check our web site often:   www.friendshipforcebatonrouge.org

